

Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 08/2/2021

A true recorded:

Present were: Deb Marquis Marc Bernier Brad Totten

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

Signed A/P Warrants and Journal Entries

Other Business:

Discussed a complaint about the noise on Roberts Road – pit work being doing by Wendall Card, Jr., - question was raised if the pit went through the Planning Board for approval – at least for going from residential to business (change of use).

Clint Cote was in concerning the use of the Old Jacob Booker's Road (discontinued road from Lewis Hill Road to the Starbird Corner Road) neighbors were complaining about the noise late at night. Selectmen request that the file for the road be pulled for review at the next meeting.

Brian Roy was in to discuss the Town adopted and ordinance under the Maine Food Sovereignty Act to be able to sell vegetables and baked goods at the end of his driveway. The Selectmen will look at the Sovereignty Act and check with the Maine Municipal Association's legal department as what the town can or should do in this regard.

The discussion again concerning the need for either a Revaluation or an equalization of the town fairly soon, the Selectmen requested that an RFP be looked and brought to the next meeting,